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Bill No: HB 1910 Printer’s No: 2915 Sponsor: Lawrence (R) 

 
COST / (SAVINGS) 

Fund (s) 2017-18 2018-19 

Motor License Fund See “FISCAL IMPACT” See “FISCAL IMPACT” 

 
SUMMARY: This bill would amend Title 75 (Vehicles) providing for a fee exemption for individuals 
requesting a duplicate registration card through an online transaction. 
 
ANALYSIS: HB 1910 would prohibit the collection of a fee charge for individuals requesting a 
duplicate registration card ordered at the time of an online transaction where the applicant prints 
the registration credential.  
 
This bill would not apply to duplicate registration cards processed by the Department of 
Transportation (DOT) or an agent service of DOT in an over-the-counter transaction or via mail.  
 
This bill would be effective 90 days upon passage.  
 
FISCAL IMPACT: DOT would experience a revenue loss of more than $343,335, including 
$335,000 from the elimination of the fees.  
 

Type Fee Charges Total Revenue Losses 

Duplicate Registration Card Requested at Time of Vehicle 
Registration Renewal Online 

$2.00 $274,000 

Duplicate Registration Card Requested Outside Timeframe 
of Vehicle Registration  

$6.00 *$61,000 

Subtotal  $8.00 $335,000 

Costs of System Changes - One-Time  - $8,335 

Total $8.00 $343,335 
 
*The projected revenue losses displayed are based on Fiscal Year (FY) 2016-17 losses. Revenue losses projected for duplicate 
registration cards requested outside the timeframe of vehicle registration are partial year projections. 
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